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November 11, 2011 
 
 
 
Brothers and Sisters, 
 
 
Bargaining continued this week between the Union and Employer. We are currently 
working through the non-monetary demands and will address the monetary later in the 
bargaining process.  
 
The Union demands as well as the Employer demands can be found on the CEP 
National website <http://www.cep.ca/> www.cep.ca . 
 
As indicated in our previous report, as this process continues there will no doubt be 
rumours in the field along with managers asking your opinion. We ask that you do not 
engage in these types of activities as they can negatively impact the work being done 
by your committee during the bargaining procedure.  
 
We will meet again with the Employer on November 29, 2011. 
 
  
We thank you for your continued support. 
 
   
 
 
Strength Through Unity  
 
Your Bargaining Committee 
 
Dave Hicks   Armand Maltais 
Brent MacMillan Mario Masse 
Drew Wickens Jose Vincent 
 
National Representatives:  
 
Maureen Dawson, Richard Chaumont, Shawn Cowan, and Olivier Carriere   
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